

# Saginaw County Community Licensed Residential Provider Directory

# September 2021 6th Edition



### **Table of Contents**

	<u>Page</u>
Purpose	5
Introduction	5
About This Directory	5
What Is Adult Foster Care (AFC)?	6
Saginaw County Community Mental Health Authority	6
Payment for AFC Homes	6
State of Michigan Licensing Role	7
Rights & SCCMHA Oversight & Monitoring	7
Adult Foster Care Home Requirements Summary	8
Specialized Residential Care	9
Additional Provider Information	9
Quality of Life & Independent Living	9
How Can I Get Into an Adult Foster Care Home?	10
How Long Can I Stay in an Adult Foster Care Home?	10
How Do I Choose a Home?	10
What if I Want to Move to a Different Home?	10
How Do I Know Which Homes Might Be Best For Me?	11
It's Your Choice!	11
Community Living Support (CLS) per Diem Providers/SCCMHA Contractors	12
Independent Living & Checklist	13
*Quick Reference Guide - What Each Home is Licensed For	19
*Quick Reference Guide - AFC Amenities by Home	23
Directory of Licensed Residential Providers in Saginaw County	29
Disclaimer Statement	59
Salter Place, A Housing Resource Center	59
First Choice of Saginaw	59
Resident Rights	60
Recovery	61

\*Use the Quick Reference Guides to narrow down the homes that fit your individual needs



### PURPOSE

This directory is intended to serve a variety of purposes. First and foremost, this directory is meant to be a resource to persons with special needs who are seeking local adult foster care services. Information provided in this directory is intended to promote an informed choice for individuals in need of licensed residential placements. The better the match between each person's specific needs and what the specific home is able to offer, the greater likelihood that the result will be a successful experience. A good fit for the individual also lends itself to the best possible outcome for the person. This directory may also assist family members and guardians as well as professionals who may be assisting to select a home site. One of the purposes of this directory is to allow home providers the opportunity to clearly identify home characteristics and any unique aspects of their home setting to aid the selection process.

### INTRODUCTION

If you or someone you support and care about needs help with everyday living and you think that it's time to move into a supervised setting, this booklet is for you. Choosing a home setting may be a difficult task for an individual. We want to help you get through what we know can be a very confusing and challenging decision. When looking for a home, choices may be limited based on availability of beds within the homes being considered at the time of your need. Individuals have varied needs, and their personal preferences should be considered to find the most suitable home setting. Sometimes individuals looking for home sites may find themselves in a crisis in their lives at the time of this choice. For reference, the SCCMHA website is located at <u>www.sccmha.org</u> and the Customer Services Office can be reached at 989-797-3452 or 1-800-258-8678.

## **ABOUT THIS DIRECTORY**

All current local licensed AFC providers in Saginaw County at the time of publication are included in this directory. Some are under contract with SCCMHA for additional specialized services. SCCMHA does contract with other licensed providers outside of Saginaw County as well, when needed. All licensed Saginaw County AFC providers were given the opportunity to give detailed information about their homes for this directory. If the provider did not give additional information, the public information made available by the State of Michigan was used. This directory may be revised on a regular basis to provide the most up-to-date information; new AFC homes open and some close in Saginaw County on a routine basis, as well as other home changes which may occur. This directory was developed as a result of a suggestion from some of the consumers served by Saginaw County Community Mental Health Authority (SCCMHA). The first edition was published in August 2005, this is the sixth edition.

## WHAT IS ADULT FOSTER CARE?

This booklet is about adult foster care (AFC). AFC homes are group homes where adults can receive services related to their personal care and community living needs. This includes room and board, supervision and other services in the person's plan of service. AFC homes can be as small as only one or two persons living with an AFC provider family, or, they could be larger and have staff working on shifts. AFC homes are required to have around-the-clock staff. They are licensed and monitored by the State of Michigan according to applicable statutes.

There are approximately 100 licensed adult foster care homes in Saginaw County at any given time. New homes may become licensed and open with available beds to consider. All of the AFC homes known to be licensed in Saginaw County at the time of this publication are included in this directory. Up-to-date information can be found at <u>adultfostercare.apps.lara.state.mi.us</u>

### SAGINAW COUNTY COMMUNITY MENTAL

### HEALTH AUTHORITY

Saginaw County Community Mental Health Authority (SCCMHA) is the local, public managed care provider of mental health services. We serve adults with serious mental illness, persons with intellectual and developmental disabilities, children with serious emotional disturbances and individuals with substance use disorders in Saginaw County. Services are provided through a network of service providers. We monitor the providers who we contract with by auditing them on a regular basis and conducting site visits. SCCMHA does not operate any residential homes directly, but does contract with many different licensed home sites to provide services for persons in need of this level of specialized residential care (beyond basic AFC services). Case managers and supports coordinators of SCCMHA often assist consumers or families in seeking AFC services. SCCMHA maintains a current list of all providers and a list of current vacancies with providers, both those who are specialized licensed residential contractors of SCCMHA and those with general AFC status. This list is located on the SCCMHA website and can be found at <u>SCCMHA Residential Bed Vacancy Report</u>. This is a self reported list by the AFC owners and may not reflect all AFC openings.

### **PAYMENT FOR AFC HOMES**

Payment for adult foster care services occurs in several ways. A person may privately pay for this service if he or she has the financial resources to do so. For persons with social security or supplemental security income (SSI) or other related benefits, a large portion of this monthly payment is used to pay for AFC costs. SCCMHA does enter into contracts directly with some AFC homes to provide "specialized residential services" for individuals served by SCCMHA who need this additional type of care. Some adult foster care facilities may also receive payments from the Michigan Department of Health & Human Services (MDHHS) for the care of adults who are also served by SCCMHA. These payments were formerly called "model payments" and are now called "Adult Services Authorized Payment (ASAP)".

## STATE OF MICHIGAN LICENSING ROLE

Adult foster care homes are licensed by the State of Michigan through the Bureau of Regulatory Services, Department of Consumer & Industry Services (CIS) and the Michigan Department of Health & Human Services (MDHHS). Upon receipt by the state of an application for a home license, a licensing consultant is assigned to review the home's compliance with all necessary requirements. A written licensing report is prepared and if the home meets all requirements, a license is issued by the State of Michigan. There are several types of licenses that may be issued depending upon the size of the home and other factors. Assigned licensing consultants also review home operations on a regular basis, and respond to any licensing complaints about specific homes. Home administrators must maintain state standards to maintain licensure and licensed status, including ongoing training. There are also concurrent public health requirements for adult foster care sites. Information in this regard may be obtained from the State of Michigan at its website: www.michigan.gov. MDHHS has offered the following commentary on choosing an adult foster care home:

There are many types of adult foster care homes. Before making a decision, it is strongly recommended you visit the home, talk with the residents, consider the neighborhood and question the provider. Additional help in the selection process is available from your local Department of Human Services office, the DHS Office of Children and Adult Licensing, Community Mental Health Board, Michigan Department of Community Health, Michigan Rehabilitation Service, Citizens for Better Care and/or the local Office on Aging. It is important for you to clearly understand the services provided, cost of those services and how they will be funded.



## **RIGHTS & SCCMHA OVERSIGHT & MONITORING**

According to licensing regulations of the State of Michigan, residents have certain protections. Rights are spelled out in a "Resident Rights for AFC Group Homes" summary provided by the State of Michigan. (This summary is included in this directory. See page 60.) When allegations of rights violations are reported that mutually concern the state and the local mental health system, state licensing consultants and local mental health Recipient Rights staff may work together to investigate and/or make recommendations relative to home provider performance. Both licensing consultants and SCCMHA monitor licensed homes and specialized residential services for persons who are placed and additionally funded by SCCMHA.

# ADULT FOSTER CARE HOME REQUIREMENTS

## SUMMARY FROM STATE OF MICHIGAN LICENSING RULES

This is a summary of the State of Michigan requirements that licensed AFC home providers are expected to meet.

- Provide personal care, protection and housing and food for residents.
- Treat residents with respect, courtesy, dignity and fairness.
- Maintain all licensing requirements of the State of Michigan.
- Provide nutritious meals and post menus.
- Staff is trained and competent, including knowledge of persons to be served.
- Meet physical, emotional and intellectual needs of each resident.
- Able to handle emergency situations appropriately.
- Assure welfare of the residents, including safety, privacy and protection from moral, social and financial exploitation.
- Sufficient staffing to meet the needs of residents.
- Maintain appropriate and current home and resident records.
- Maintain records of resident funds and valuables.
- Maintain home policies, including admission and discharge.
- Provide house guidelines to residents.
- Promote resident interactions that encourage cooperation, self-esteem, self-direction, independence and normalization.
- Provide opportunities for positive social skill development, contact with relatives and friends, community-based recreational activities, privacy and leisure time and religious education/attendance of choice.
- Provide personal care and community living skill development as specified in each person's written plan.
- Explain rights to each resident.
- Provide behavioral interventions that are positive and relevant with unacceptable behavior addressed in written plans.
- Protect residents from mistreatment, restraint, punishment, confinement, mental or emotional cruelty or withholding of food, water, clothing, rest or toilet.
- Pay attention to resident health care needs, including medication and special diets.
- Report to resident representatives/responsible agencies of serious situations or events.
- Reasonable provision for varied leisure/recreational equipment/activities.
- Safe and healthy facility environment, including temperature, space and egress.
- Complete background checks of staff before hiring.



For a complete copy of AFC Licensing statute in Michigan, go to www.michigan.gov

## SPECIALIZED RESIDENTIAL CARE

Licensing consultants certify adult foster care homes when certification for specialized residential services is requested; this certification of the home is required for SCCMHA funds through a specialized residential contract. When an AFC home receives certification for specialized residential services, SCCMHA may enter into a contract with the home when a person with this level of need is placed in the home. Specialized residential consumers must have a medically necessary level beyond general AFC supports. The rate of reimbursement depends upon the needs of the person, including added staffing to accommodate the individual needs. All persons receive some level of personal care assistance and community living supports based on their individual person-centered plan of service. SCCMHA has certain documentation and service requirements providers must meet to obtain a contract, be reimbursed and maintain contractual status with SCCMHA. To best accommodate all consumer placements, referrals for specialized residential care must go through the Residential Watch Committee. The Residential Watch Committee ensures that all consumers will be placed through a fair process in a home that will meet their needs.

### **ADDITIONAL PROVIDER INFORMATION**

There are many sources of potential provider information, including those listed in the MDHHS website summary included earlier. SCCMHA can assist with provider information as well; consumers or other community members should start by contacting the Customer Services Office at 989-797-3452 or 1-800-258-8678.

### **QUALITY OF LIFE & INDEPENDENT LIVING**

Even in long-term care need situations, the goal of residential care is to promote self-sufficiency and independence as much as possible. If an individual is not able to move towards a goal of living independently outside of a licensed site, there should be goals towards greater independence within the AFC home. Whenever possible, providers should assist consumers towards self-sufficiency, ideally in more independent community settings. This is the goal and expectation of SCCMHA funded services. For some persons, adult foster care may be a short-term need; for others, it may necessitate long-term planning. Adult foster care settings are intended to provide supervision and supports to the residents 24 hours a day. While residing in a home setting, persons may arrange leaves of absence for certain needs. Usually residents of AFC homes can come and go as they please. However, when needed, some limits may need to be established on a resident's ability to leave the home. If this needs to happen, it must be addressed in the plan of service. When residents of an AFC home wish to leave the home for extended periods of time, they would need to go on a leave of absence. A leave of absence is defined as any time a person leaves a facility without the provider accompanying the person. It may be a plan to go with family or to go to a friend's house, and may be several hours or several days or more. Routine leaves of absence as defined in the individual's person-centered plan may be part of a plan to support the person developing more independent skills, and even eventually leaving the licensed setting to live on their own. Selecting a home and a provider is not just about finding a place to live. While each home setting should indeed be able to offer residents a real home life setting, it is important that each home offer each individual the best quality of life possible in a supervised setting. Where we live, whom we live with and how we spend our time in our homes is a very personal matter. Persons with disabilities are entitled to personal choices and preferences, even if they might need supervision and assistance to live in the community. Ultimately, the goal is for each person to live as independently as they are able to do so, given their personal needs, strengths and challenges. SCCMHA promotes and expects certain standards of quality of life in community settings for all persons, including those residing in licensed adult foster care homes.

## How CAN I GET INTO AN ADULT FOSTER CARE HOME?

Staff from SCCMHA or the Michigan Department of Health & Human Services are very knowledgeable about AFC homes and what is needed to help you find a home. They can complete all the paperwork that is needed. But if you are using this booklet to find an AFC home on your own, you are free to contact any home directly and arrange a visit or agreement with the provider yourself. If you have a guardian or payee, that person should be involved and help you with your decisions.

## HOW LONG CAN I STAY IN AN ADULT FOSTER CARE HOME?

Your stay in an AFC home is as long as you need it to be. AFC residents may stay weeks, months or years. However, if you have a case manager or supports coordinator, they will continue to ask you in Person-Centered Planning sessions if you are able and ready to return to living on your own. If you are ready, they will seek to help you get the services you need in order to do so.

## How Do I Choose a Home?

Finding the right home for you will take some visiting. **Remember:** it's your choice, not your case manager's or your family's. But you will want to find the right home for your needs and preferences. In this booklet, we have included a list of questions that you might want to ask an AFC home provider.

## WHAT IF I WANT TO MOVE TO A DIFFERENT HOME?

You are free to move to a different home anytime you feel you should. Sometimes people move because they find out the home doesn't meet their needs, or the other residents or staff are just the sort they can't get along with, or their needs change. Keep in mind, like any change, it might take time to adjust to see if the home will be for you.



## How Do I Know Which Homes Might Be Best For Me?

You can ask AFC licensing staff by phone, on the Internet or you can ask a family member or professional who might be helping you. But the most important factors are your likes and dislikes and finding a good match. After finding a good match for you, the next part is pretty simple, it should be clean and safe, just like you would want in your own home. You should have someone who is attending to your special needs. You should feel welcome and at-home! People should treat you with respect and kindness and help you with your unique needs.

## It's Your Choice!

You can make visits to homes and walk around and ask questions. Please know that you can tell the person who is helping you that you want to look at different homes until you find an available home that meets your needs.



# **Community Living Support (CLS) per Diem Providers/SCCMHA Contractors**

In some limited situations, SCCMHA contracts with licensed providers or other community mental health programs in other counties to provide services for persons living outside of Saginaw County. SCCMHA also purchases some services for persons who live in semi-independent programs (SIPs). SIPs are not licensed settings.

CLS per Diem Providers provide supervision, but less than 24-hour daily supervised programs; individuals may live in their own housing or reside in provider housing and receive the level of supervision and supports appropriate for their needs. A complete and current provider directory is available from SCCMHA at <u>www.sccmha.org</u> which includes current CLS per Diem providers under contract with SCCMHA.

\*Contracted Saginaw CLS per Diem Providers from the July 2021 provider directory

### **Beacon Harbor of Saginaw**

Dennis Maiuri, President Phone: (989) 792-1888

### Bethesda Lutheran Homes and Services

Together With Friends, Frankenmuth Victoria Lee, Supported Living Supervisor Phone: (989) 498-0390

### **Bright Vision Services, LLC**

Trina Townsend, Administrator Phone: (989) 295-6980

### JubeJu Co., Inc.

Tony or Stacy Krasinski Phone: (989) 233-5849

## INDEPENDENT LIVING

### A Word About Independent Living:

All adults are entitled to live as independently as possible. Whether the goal is to achieve greater independence within a licensed setting, or to move to a more independent environment in the future, a continued review of key areas of independence is helpful. Included in this directory is an Independent Living Checklist for that purpose, to be used by case managers and supports coordinators, family members, home staff and individuals with disabilities themselves, in supporting independent living goal accomplishment at the highest possible level for each person.

### INDEPENDENT LIVING CHECKLIST

A Guide to Evaluating Independent Living Skills – A Life Like Everyone Else

	INDEPENDENT	WITH REMINDERS	WITH SUPPORTS
I. Home Environment			
Displays safety in using electrical, heating, plumbing			
Knows how to control temperature of home			
Displays use and safety of small kitchen appliances			
Displays safety in using a garbage disposal			
Can safely handle hot pots, pans, oven ware			
Can safely handle hot foods and water			
Knows how to use stove burners			
1. how to turn on			
2. difference between high, medium, low			
3. knows safety concerns			
Knows how to operate oven			
1. how to turn on			
2. how to use temperature control			
Knows how to use microwave			
Knows how to operate dishwasher			
1. loads sharp knives with handle up			
2. only loads items that are dishwasher safe			
3. loads light plastic items securely			
4. loads glasses, cups, saucers on upper rack			
5. loads plates, large items, cookware on lower rack			
6. uses only detergents designed for dishwashers			
7. how to operate dishwasher control panel			
Knows how to store food			
1. what needs to be refrigerated			

	INDEPENDENT	WITH REMINDERS	WITH SUPPORTS
2. what goes in the freezer			
3. what goes in the cupboards			
4. what to do with leftovers			
Knows indicators that appliances are not working			
1. knows what to do if appliances are not working			
Is able to reach to operate all appliances, outlets, switches, faucets, etc.			
Knows how to operate washer and dryer			
1. how to sort clothing			
2. how to load clothes in the washer			
3. how to operate washer and dryer control panel			
4. how to use detergents and fabric softeners			
5. understands to clean lint filter after each load of laundry			
6. knows not to reach into washer while it is operating			
Knows how and when to clean:			
1. sinks and tub			
2. toilets			
3. refrigerator			
4. microwave			
5. oven			
6. stove top			
7. rugs			
8. vinyl floors			
9. tables and chairs			
10. windows and mirrors			
11. dishes			
Can properly use and store cleaning products			
Has system for telling time or scheduling days			
Can draw bath water/adjust shower at correct temperature			
Knows how to secure doors and windows			
1. Can manipulate a key to open door			
Knows how to identify and respond to people at door			
Will carry ID, health insurance information, house key			
Knows not to leave with strangers			
Knows how to be safe with sharp objects			
Can safely use stairs			
Demonstrates safe smoking practices			
Can use a flashlight when needed			
Can identify and maneuver on slippery surfaces			
Can safely dispose of broken glass			

	INDEPENDENT	WITH REMINDERS	WITH SUPPORTS
II. Responding to Emergencies			
Can identify an emergency situation			
Can identify emergency phone numbers			
Can dial emergency phone numbers			
Can discuss an emergency on the phone			
Can identify and properly store poisons			
Understands the purpose of a smoke detector			
1. knows how to inspect and maintain			
Knows how to operate a fire extinguisher			
Knows when to use a fire extinguisher			
Knows what to do in case of a fire			
Knows what to do in case of a tornado			
Knows what to do in case of medical emergency			
1. who to call			
2. medications			
3. allergies			
Knows what to do if security of home is threatened			
Knows what to do in case of mental health emergency			
Knows what to do if utilities/phone are not working			
1. who to call			
2. whether they need to leave the home			

	INDEPENDENT	WITH REMINDERS	WITH SUPPORTS
III. Community			
Knows how to use public telephone			
Knows how to use public transportation/bus system			
Knows own address and phone number			
Knows address/phone number of person to call for help			
Knows how to ask for help if lost			
Knows basic traffic rules and basic safety techniques for car, bike, walking			
Knows what to do if approached by a stranger			
Knows who and how to ask for help if accosted			
Knows how to respond to physical assault			
Has basic knowledge of money, it's value, and how to purchase items			
Knows behavioral effects of alcohol and laws about driving after drinking			

	INDEPENDENT	WITH REMINDERS	WITH SUPPORTS
IV. Personal Hygiene and Health			
Knows how and when to:			
1. brush teeth			
2. take a bath			
3. wash hair			
4. change clothes			
5. wash clothes			
6. wash linens			
7. comb/brush hair			
8. clip nails			
9. use deodorant			
10. use lotions/sun screen			
Knows need for and how to schedule regular doctor and dental appointments			
Knows how to use a calendar for scheduling appointments			
Can take medications and perform treatments as prescribed			
Can order medications and treatments			
Knows how to respond to minor health concerns with first aid			
Knows how to differentiate between minor health concerns and those requiring medical attention			
Knows need for rest and how much			
Knows when to use Kleenex			
Knows how to protect self from disease			
Knows how to protect self from unwanted pregnancy			
Understands balanced diet			
Can create a healthy meal			
Can use a cook book			
Can make a shopping list			
Knows health effects of alcohol and tobacco			

	INDEPENDENT	WITH REMINDERS	WITH SUPPORTS
V. Friends and Support Staff			
Knows and understands need to do background checks and seek references for potential staff			
Knows rights to being treated with dignity and respect and without phys- ical or emotional harm			
Knows about privacy (what is private)			
Knows how and who to contact in case of abuse or exploitation (financial, physical, emotional)			

	INDEPENDENT	WITH REMINDERS	WITH SUPPORTS
VI. Equipment and Furnishings			
Person has or home is furnished with basic furniture: bed, table, chairs, couches, lamps, curtains or blinds			
Person has or home is furnished with appliances: stove, refrigerator, washer and dryer			
Appliances and heating system are in working order			
There is a working toilet, sinks, tub or shower with comfortable water temperature and drainage			
Electrical outlets have wall plates			
Kitchen and bathroom outlets are GFI			
Home is in a safe neighborhood			
Overall condition of home interior and exterior is clean and in repair			
Home has adequate lighting, inside and outside			
There is adequate ventilation – windows open and have screens			
Home is barrier free and accessible			

	YES	NO	
Social Connections			
Family supports the person in decision of independent living			
Family has concerns about the person living independently			
The individual has a network of family, friends, natural supports in the community			
The person participates in leisure and recreational activities			

#### **VII. Recommendations**

Any items that are marked other than independent should be assessed for training or additional/different supports to increase independence. List these below and how training will be provided or why it will not.

# What Each Home is Licensed For

# Quick Reference Summary



### Licensed for Individuals with:

						1
Facility name	× Mental Illness	Developmental Disabilities	Physical Handicaps	Traumatic Brain Injuries	Alzheimers	Individuals that are Aged
A Place Called Home	X	X	Х	Х		Х
Agnes Rambo	Х	X				
Annie's Home Care	Х	X	Х			Х
Athens AFC	X	X	Х			
Babion's Foster Care LLC	Х	X	Х		Х	Х
Barton Woods Assisted Living	Х	X	Х	Х	Х	Х
Barton Woods Assisted Living East			Х			Х
Bavarian Comfort Care					Х	Х
Bethesda Lutheran Supported Living Home		X				
Birch Run Fields Assisted Living		X	Х			Х
Brookdale Saginaw AL			Х			Х
Brookdale Saginaw MC			Х		Х	Х
Cambridge CLF	X	X	Х			
Cardinal Care AFC	X	X	Х	Х	X	Х
Casimir Family AFC	X	X				Х
Chesaning Comfort Care					Х	Х
Close to Home Assisted Living Saginaw Side 1		X	Х	Х		Х
Close to Home Assisted Living Saginaw Side 2		X	Х	Х		X
Close to Home Assisted Living Saginaw Side 3		X	Х	Х		Х
Community Village						X
Conquests AFC Home	X	X			X	Х
Country Pride LLC	X	X				
Covenant Glen Memory Care					X	Х
Covenant Glen of Frankenmuth					X	X
Creative Care AFC Home, LLC	X	X	Х			X
D.E.B. AFC, Inc. #2	X	X	Х		X	Х
D.E.B. AFC, Inc. #3	X	X	Х		X	X
D.E.B. AFC, Inc. #4	X	X	Х		X	Х
D.E.B. AFC, Inc. #5	X	X	Х		X	Х
Daniel's Den AFC & Services	X	X	Х		X	Х
Edgewood Assisted Living Center, LLC					X	Х
Elder Care	X	Х				Х
Geddes Home	Х	Х	Х			Х
Gera Road Home		X	Х			
Glenvale	X	Х	Х			
Hayden Street AFC	X	Х				Х
Heaven Angels	X	X	Х			
Holland AFC	Х	X				
Home Away From Home AFC	X	X	Х		X	Х
Hoornstra AFC Home	Х	X	Х			Х
Hope AFC	Х	X				Х

### Licensed for Individuals with:

		LICER	sed for in			1
Facility name	× Mental Illness	Developmental Disabilities	Physical Handicaps	Traumatic Brain Injuries	Alzheimers	Individuals that are Aged
Hospital Road Home	X	X				
House of Care	X	X			X	
House of Hope	X	X	X	X		
House of Hope AFC LLC	X	X	X	X	X	X
House of Serenity	X	X	X		X	X
Howell's Group Home	X	X				X
Hunter AFC		X				X
Iowa's Place	X	X	X			X
Iyana's A.F.C.	X	X	X	X	X	X
Janai's Home		X	Х		Х	X
K&K Adult Foster Care Services	X	X	X		X	X
K&M Residential Services	X					X
Karens AFC Home	X	X				X
Kneaded Angels Adult Living	X	X				X
Kneaded Angels Adult Living II	X	X	X			X
Kneaded Angels Adult Living III	X	X	X			X
Kneaded Angels Adult Living IV	X	X	X			X
Krasinski AFC Home	X	X	X			X
Liberty Home		X				
Magline Whitley AFC Home	X	X				X
Meiser AFC Home	X	X				X
Merrill Fields Assisted Living		X	X		X	X
Michigan A Home	X	X				
My Angel Adult Foster Care	X	X	X	X	Х	X
Navaho Trail Home	X	X	X			
New Hope Valley					Х	X
NHIL Operations						X
Passionate Care AFC	X	X	X	X		X
Peace of Mind						X
Pine Haven Assisted Living LLC AFC						X
Piper Home	X	X				
Promise Land	X	X				Х
RayEn A.F.C. Home III	X	X	Х		Х	Х
Reis AFC Home	X	X				Х
ResCare Premier Lawndale	X	X				
ResCare Premier McCarty	X	X	Х	Х		
ResCare Premier Vienna	X	X	Х	Х		
River Ridge Residential Center				Х		
Riverfront Home	X	X				
Roseview		X	X			
Saginaw Bickford Cottage					Х	Х

### Licensed for Individuals with:

Facility name	× Mental Illness	Developmental Disabilities	Physical Handicaps	Traumatic Brain Injuries	Alzheimers	Individuals that are Aged
Saginaw Meadows	X	Х				
Saginaw Valley AFC	X	X				
Sandra Court	X	X				
Schiavone AFC Home III	X	X	X			Х
Schiavone AFC V	X	X				
Schiavone AFC VI	X	X				
Schiavone AFC VII	X	X				
Serenity Springs						Х
Shattuck Rd Home	X	X				
Shields Comfort Care					Х	Х
Slatestone Home	X	X				
Sloan Home	X	X	X			Х
Southport Home		X	Х			
Sparck's AFC	X	X				Х
St. Augustine Group Home II	X	X			Х	Х
St. Charles Home	X	Х	Х		Х	Х
Stone Crest Sr. Living - Wing A	X	X	Х		Х	Х
Stone Crest Sr. Living - Wing B	X	Х	Х		Х	Х
Sunnyside Home	X	X	X	Х		Х
Tender Care Family Tree LLC	X	X				Х
The Prosperity House	X	Х				
The Roosevelt House			Х		Х	Х
Trinity Blessings	X	Х				Х
Trinity Blessings LLC	X	Х				
Union Court Assisted Living					Х	Х
Union Court Assisted Living of Chesaning					Х	Х
Victory AFC Inc.	X	Х	Х	Х	Х	Х
Weiss Facility	X	Х				
Westfall AFC			Х			Х
Whitley AFC I	X	X				
Woodlawn Home (CLF)	X	X	Х			

# AFC Amenities by Home

# Quick Reference Summary



0       4       7       7       2       2       3       4       4       7       7       7       7         7	x       x	$z z i \rightarrow z z i z z i z z z i z z i i i \rightarrow z i i i z i z$	$\begin{array}{c} \mathbf{x} \mathbf{x} \mathbf{x} \mathbf{x} \mathbf{x} \mathbf{x} \mathbf{x} x$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	z > i       z z       >       > i       z z       i       i       >         > z i       z z       z z       z i       z z       i       i       z         > z i       z z       z z       z i       z z       i       i       z         > > i       > i       >       >       >       i       i       i	>>      >>      >>      >>      >>      >>      >>        >>      >      >>      >>      >>      >>      >>	
4       7       7       20       20       20       20       7 <td><math display="block"> \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc</math></td> <td>· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·</td> <td></td> <td><math>z \wr z \succ z z \wr z \succ z \wr z</math></td> <td>z <sup>,</sup> z z z z <sup>,</sup> z z <sup>,</sup> z z</td> <td>× · × × × × × × × × × × × × ×</td> <td><math display="block">z \land z z z z z z \land \rightarrow z \land \overset{\sim}{\rightarrow} z </math></td>	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		$z \wr z \succ z z \wr z \succ z \wr z$	z <sup>,</sup> z z z z <sup>,</sup> z z <sup>,</sup> z z	× · × × × × × × × × × × × × ×	$z \land z z z z z z \land \rightarrow z \land \overset{\sim}{\rightarrow} z $
5       7	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	* > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > >		z > z > z > z > z > z > z > z > z > z >	· z z z z · z z · · z	* > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > >	2 Z Z Z Z Z → Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z
3       1       2	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>		z > z z · > z · · >	z z z z ł z z ł ł z	<pre>&gt;&gt; &gt; &gt;</pre>	$z z z z \cdot z \rightarrow z \cdot z \xrightarrow{z} z$
N       N	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	> > > < > > < < > > < < > > < < > > < < > > < < > > < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < < <		> z z · > z · · >		> > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > > >	
20       21       22       23       24       24       24       24       24       24       25       25       24       25 <td< td=""><td><math display="block"> \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc</math></td><td>· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·</td><td></td><td>z z ł &gt; z ł ł &gt;</td><td>z z ł z z ł ł z</td><td>&gt; &gt; <sup>2</sup> &gt; &gt; <sup>2</sup> 2 &gt; &gt;</td><td><math>z z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z</math></td></td<>	$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		z z ł > z ł ł >	z z ł z z ł ł z	> > <sup>2</sup> > > <sup>2</sup> 2 > >	$z z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z$
02       7       0       5       5       4       4       5       5       5         Z       7       5	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	> · · > > · · · > · · · · · · · · · · ·		z · > z · · >	z · z z · · z	> · > > · · > >	$z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z \rightarrow z$
5       70       5       5       5       4       4       5       5       5       5         5       Z       5	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	* > > * * > > * * * * * * *	≥ Z ≻ ≥ ≥ Z Z ≥	· > z · · >	2 Z Z 2 2 Z	* > > * * > >	$z \rightarrow z z z z z$
0       5       5       5       4       4       5       5       5       5         Z       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         X       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         X       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         X       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         X       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         X       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         X       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	$z \rightarrow i i z z i$	> z ≀ ≀ >	zz᠈᠈᠈	> > <sup>2</sup> <sup>2</sup> <sup>2</sup> <sup>2</sup> <sup>2</sup> <sup>2</sup>	≻ z ≀ ≀ <sup>Z</sup> z
5       5       5       4       4       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	> 2 2 > > 2 2 2 2 2 > >	>	z 2 2 >	z ≀ ≀ z	>	z · · Zz
5       5       4       4       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5       5	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	* * > > * * * * * >		2 2 > 2 2 > 2 2 Z			2 2 <mark>∠</mark> Z
5       4       4       5       5       5       5         5       >       >       5       5       5       5       5         5       >       >       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       >       >       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       >       S       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       >       S       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       >       S       5       5       5       5       5       5         5       >       S       5       5       5       5       5       5	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	* > > * * * * * * >	$\begin{array}{c} \cdot \\ \cdot $	<ul> <li>≥ ≻</li> <li>≥ ≻</li> <li>≥ Z</li> </ul>	2 > 2 Z 2 >	~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~	² ∑ z
4       4       5       5       5       5         >       >       5       5       5       5       5         >       >       5       5       5       5       5         >       >       5       5       5       5       5         >       S       5       5       5       5         >       S       5       5       5       5         >       S       5       5       5       5         >       S       5       5       5       5	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	> > 2 2 2 2 2 >	> > z z > > 2	≻ ≻ N	> N >	> > > >	Z Z
4       5       5       5       5         >       5       5       5       5         >       5       5       5       5         Z       5       5       5       5         >       5       5       5       5         >       5       5       5       5         >       5       5       5       5         >       5       5       5       5         >       5       5       5       5	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	× 2 2 2 2 ×	> 2 Z 2 > 2			, , ,	z
2     2     2     2       2     2     2     2       2     2     2     2       2     2     2     2       2     2     2     2       2     2     2     2       2     2     2     2       2     2     2     2       2     2     2     2       2     2     2     2	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	* * * * * ~	s s s	≻ ≻ z	≻ N		
2     2     2       2     2     2       2     2     2       2     2     2       2     2     2       2     2     2       2     2     2       2     2     2       2     2     2       2     2     2       2     2     2	2       2       2       2       2       2       2       2       2         2       2       2       2       2       2       2       2       2         2       2       2       2       2       2       2       2       2         2       2       2       2       2       2       2       2       2         2       2       2       2       2       2       2       2       2	· · · · · >		2 2 2	2 2 2	2	2 2 2
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	2 2 2 <b>&gt;</b>	s	2 2 2	2 2 2	2	2 2 2
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	2       2       >       >       >       2         2       2       Z       >       >       2         2       2       >       >       2       2         2       2       >       >       2       2         2       2       >       2       2       2         2       2       >       Z       >       2	≥	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2	2 2 2
	<ul> <li>2 &gt;&gt; &gt;&gt; &gt;&gt; &gt;</li> <li>2 &gt;&gt; &gt;&gt; &gt;</li> <li>2 &gt;&gt; &gt;<td>≥ ≻</td><td>2 2 2</td><td>2 2 2</td><td>2 2 2</td><td>2</td><td>2 2 2</td></li></ul>	≥ ≻	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2	2 2 2
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	<ul> <li>&gt; &gt; &gt; &gt; </li> <li>Z &gt; &gt; </li> <li>&gt; 2 &gt; </li> <li>Z &gt; </li> <li>Z &gt; </li> <li>Z &gt; </li> <li>Z &gt; </li> </ul>	~	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2	2 2 2
→ → → → → → → → → → → → → → → → → → →	<ul> <li>&gt; &gt; 2</li> <li>&gt; 2</li> <li>&gt; 2</li> <li>&gt; 2</li> <li>&gt; 2</li> </ul>		2 2 2	2 Z 2	~ ~ ~	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	≻ z z
2 2 Y Y N Y N Y	> 2 > 2 > 2 > 2	N ≻ ~	Υ Ν/Υ Υ	≻ ≻ 2	Y Y Y	, , ,	≻ N
1 4 N N Y Y N Y	2 2 2 2	≻ ≻ N	۲ ۲	≻ z z	z z ≻	۲ ۲	≻ ≻
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2		2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2	2 2 2
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2	2 2 2
1 1 Y Y Y N Y Y	Y Y Y Y N	N Y N	N N	N N	ΥΥN	ΥΥ	N N Y
15NYNYYY	۲ ۲	≻	۲ ۲	z		, , ,	۲ ۲
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2	2 2 2
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2	2 2 2
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2	2 2 2
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	s s s	2	2 2 2

Key Y—AFC Home Provider indicates Yes N—AFC Home Provider indicates No ~ - Home Provider did not indicate Yes or No

Own lockable area for	,	,	,			,	2	,	,	,	z		2		,	,	≻	2		,	,	7	,	2	,	,	,	,	、 ·	
personal items? Assigned chores?	S	S	S	≻ 7	۲	S	č	č	S	S				7	S	S	7	č	~	S	S	z	S	S	S	S	S	S	> :	
	S	S	S	V/N	Y/N	Ş	S	S	S	S	٢	V/N	S	z	S	S	≻	S	≻	S	S	>	S	S	S	S	Ş	S	z	z
Residents able to assist with cooking?	S	S	Z	≻	≻	S	S	S	s	s	z	≻	S	≻	s	S	≻	S	s	s	S	z	s	S	s	s	S	S	<b>≻</b> :	~
Residents contribute to meal planning?	Z	Z	z	≻	٢	s	Z	s	s	s	۲	≻	s	≻	s	s	≻	s	≻	s	s	≻	Z	s	s	Z	s	s	≻ :	~
Accommodate special diets?	Z	Z	z	≻	۲	s	Z	z	z	s	۲	≻	z	≻	s	s	≻	Z	≻	z	s	≻	z	Z	z	z	Z	s	≻ :	~
Yard fenced in?	z	z	z	≻	۲	z	z	z	z	z	٢	z	z	≻	z	z	≻	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	<b>≻</b> :	~
Restricted visiting hours?	Z	z	z	z	z	2	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	Z	≻	z	≻	z	Z	≻	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z
Phone privileges?	z	,	,	~	×	,	,	,	,	,	7	~	,	~	Z	2	~	,	~	,	,	~	,	,	,	,	,	,	<u>ک</u>	~
Computer/internet access?	2	2	,	ĺ		2	,	,	,	,	` ۲		,	ĺ	2	2	Ĺ		ĺ	2	2	Ĺ		,	2	2	,	,		~
Home allow pets?			ć	ĺ					ć	ć		_	ć	_			ĺ	ć	_	-		_	ć		-			č		
Charge for other	S	S	S	~	~	S	ş	ş	S	S			S		S	S	~	S	z	S	S	z	S	S	S	S	S	S	Z :	
transportation? Transportation other than	S	S	S	z	z	S	S	S	S	S	z	z	S	z	S	S	≻	S	z	S	S	z	S	S	S	S	S	S	N/Y	z
medical appts?	S	S	S	≻	۲	S	S	S	S	S	٢	≻	S	≻	S	S	≻	S	z	S	S	≻	S	S	S	S	S	S	<b>≻</b> :	7
Home have outside door/ window alarms?	S	S	S	z	z	S	S	S	S	S	z	z	S	z	S	S	≻	S	z	s	S	≻	s	S	s	s	S	S	z	z
Monthly shopping trips?	S	s	s	≻	≻	S	S	S	s	S	z	≻	S	≻	s	S	s	Z	≻	s	S	≻	s	S	s	s	S	S	≻ :	≻
Does home plan overnight trips?	Z	Z	Z	z	۲	s	Z	Z	s	s	z	≻	s	z	s	S	Z	Z	z	Z	s	z	Z	s	s	Z	s	s	≻ :	~
structured activities?	z	z	z	≻	۲	s	Z	Z	s	s	z	≻	s	≻	s	s	z	Z	≻	z	s	≻	z	s	s	z	z	s	≻ :	~
Ability to lock bedroom door?	z	Z	Z	≻	≻	s	z	z	z	s	٢	≻	s	≻	s	s	Z	Z	≻	z	s	z	Z	z	s	Z	z	s	≻ :	~
bedrooms have cable capa- bilities?	z	z	z	≻	۲	z	Z	z	z	z	۲	≻	z	≻	s	z	z	z	≻	Z	z	≻	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	~
Living area have cable or satellite?	z	z	z	≻	۲	z	z	z	z	z	٢	≻	z	≻	Z	z	z	z	≻	z	z	≻	z	z	z	z	z	z	≻ :	~
Bedrooms air conditioned?	Z	z	2	≻	×	2	z	z	z	z	z	≻	z	≻	Z	Z	2	2	≻	Z	Z	≻	z	Z	z	z	z	2	≻ :	~
Home air conditioned?	2	2	2	~	~	2	,	,	2	2	z	~	2	~	s	z	2	,	~	2	2	~	2	,	2	2	2	,	~ :	
24 hour awake staff?	2	2	2		-									ĺ					ĺ	-		ĺ								
Work on independence?				≻	Υ.	s	2	S	2	S	z	≻	S	≻	Ş	S	s	S		S	S	≻	s	S	S	s	2	2	> :	
Wheel chair accessible?	S	č	S	~	7	č	č	č	S	ć	۲	~	č	~	S	S	č	č	~	S	č	~	č	č	S	č	č	č	> :	~
Accept Females?	S	S	S	7	Y	S	S	S	S	S	z	z	S	~	S	S	S	S	7	S	S	7	S	S	S	S	S	S	> :	Y
	S	S	S	≻	۲	S	S	S	S	S	٢	≻	S	7	S	S	S	S	≻	S	S	≻	S	S	S	S	S	S	> :	~
Accept Males?	S	S	S	≻	≻	S	S	S	S	S	۲	~	S	~	S	S	S	S	≻	S	S	~	S	S	S	S	S	S	≻ :	~
Smoking permitted outside the home?	S	S	S	z	≻	S	S	S	S	S	۲	≻	S	≻	s	S	S	S	≻	s	S	≻	S	S	s	S	S	S	≻ :	z
Within 3 blocks of a Bus route?	Z	Z	s	z	≻	S	s	Z	S	s	۲	≻	S	S	s	S	s	Z	z	s	S	≻	s	S	s	s	S	S	≻ :	z
Bedrooms on 1st Floor	s	S	Z	с	4	S	Z	S	s	s	s	4	s	4	2	S	s	S	с	s	s	ŝ	s	s	s	s	s	s	ε	m
Floor Levels	s	s	Z	2	1	s	Z	Z	z	s	s	Ч	s	Ч	2	S	Z	s	-	s	s	Ч	Z	s	s	Z	s	s	, 2	н
Private rooms	Z	z	z	0	0	s	z	z	s	s	Z	2	z	s	2	s	z	Z	-	s	s	Ч	z	s	s	z	z	s	ъ	0
Bedrooms	z	z	z	e	4	s	Z	Z	z	Z	Z	4	Z	4	5	s	z	z	e	z	Z	ŝ	z	z	z	z	z	z	6 0	m
Bathrooms	z	z	Z	ŝ	2	z	Z	Z	z	s	Z	2	Z	2	2	z	Z	Z	H	Z	z	-	Z	z	Z	Z	z	z	ε	2
Beds	z	Z	Z	9	6	2	z	z	z	Z	z	9	z	9	6	Z	z	Z	2	Z	2	S	z	z	2	z	Z	z	12	9
				-	-		•	•				-		-	-		•	•					•			•			H I	
Name of Residence	Edgewood Assisted Living Center	Elder Care	Geddes Home	Gera Road Home	Glenvale	Hayden Street AFC	Heaven Angels	Holland AFC	Home Away From Home AFC	Hoornstra AFC Home	Hope AFC	Hospital Road Home	House of Care	House of Hope	House of Hope AFC LLC	House of Serenity	Howell's Group Home	Hunter AFC	owa's Place	yana's A.F.C.	anai's Home	K&K Adult Foster Care Services	K&M Residential Services	Karens AFC Home	Kneaded Angels Adult Living	Kneaded Angels Adult Living II	Kneaded Angels Adult Living III	Kneaded Angels Adult Living IV	Krasinski AFC Home	Liberty Home
Nar	Edg	Eld	Gec	Ger	Gle	Hay	Heã	ЫЧ	Hor	Нос	Нор	Hos	Ног	Ног	Ног	Ног	Ho	Hur	lov	lyaı	Jan	K&I	K&I	Kar	Kne	Kne	Kne	Kne	Kra	LID(

Key Y—AFC Home Provider indicates Yes N—AFC Home Provider indicates No  $\sim$  - Home Provider did not indicate Yes or No

Restricted visiting hours? Phone privileges? Computer/internet access? Home allow pets? Charge for other transportation? Transportation other than	2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2	N Y N N	N	N Y Y N	2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2	N Y N N	2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2 2 2	N Y N N	γ	≻ ≻ N	2 2 2 2 2 2	N Y Y N	<b>х х</b>	2 2 2 2 2 2	N X X N	YY	N Y N N	2 2 2 2 2	N Y N Y	2 2 2 2 2 2		2 2 2 2 2
medical appts? Home have outside door/ window alarms? Monthly shopping trips? Does home plan overnight trips?	2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2	∧ N ≻	N Y N	∧ ∧ ∧	2 2 2	2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2	X N X X	2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2	2 2 2 2	× N ≻ N	× v × v	≻	2 2 2 2	N V V	≻	2 2 2 2	× × v	× 2 ×	Y N Y	2 2 2 2	× v × v	2 2 2	2 2 2	~ ~ × ×
Structured activities? Ability to lock bedroom door? Bedrooms have cable capabilities?	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	7 7 7	ΥΥΥ	≻ ≻ N	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	7 7 7	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	7 7 7	7 7 7	≻ ≻ ≻	2 2 2	× × N	7 7 7	2 2 2		≻ ≻ ≻	Y Y Y	2 2 2	7 7 7	2 2 2	2 2 2	ΥΥΥ
Living area have cable or satellite? Bedrooms air conditioned? Home air conditioned?	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	7 7 7	ΥΥΥ	γγγ	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	۲ ۲	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	۲ ۲	7 7 7	7 7 7	2 2 2	Y Y Y	7 7 7	2 2 2	7 7 7	7 7 7	Y Y Y	2 2 2	7 7 7	2 2 2	2 2 2	ΥΥΥ
24 hour awake staff? Work on independence? Wheel chair accessible? Accept Females?	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	≻ ≻ N	ΥΥΥ	Y Y Y	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	≻ ≻ N	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	≻ ≻ N	<b>х</b> х	× × ×	2 2 2	Y Y Y	۲ ۲	2 2 2	<b>х</b> х	× × ×	N Y	2 2 2	۲ ۲	2 2 2	2 2 2	۲ ۲
Accept Males? Smoking permitted outside the home? Within 3 blocks of a Bus	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	Y Y Y	Y Y Y	≻ ≻ N	5	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	<b>х</b> х х	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	Y Y Y	۲ ۲ ۲	Y Y Y	2	Y Y Y	z z z	2	۲ ۲ ۲	Y Y Y	Y Y Y	2 2 2	Y N Y	2	s z z	≻ ≻ ≻
route? Bedrooms on 1st Floor Floor Levels	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 0 Y	1 7 Y	1 4 N	2 2	2 2 2	2 2	2 2	2 2 2	2 2 Υ	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 2 2	1 3 N	1 5 N	1 4 N	2 2	1 6 N	2 4 N	2 2	1 6 N	1 4 Y	147	2 2 2	147	2 2 2	2 2 2	2 ~ Y
Private rooms Bedrooms Bathrooms	2	2 2	s s	4 2	8 7 0	4 2	s s	s	s s	~ ~	2	5 2	s	2 2	~ ~	3 0	5 4	4 2	2	6 0	4 2	2	6 4	4 2	4 2	s s	4 2	s	s s	~ 50
Beds	s	s	s	6 2	12 3	6 2	s	s	s	s	ء ء ں	6 3	s	s	s	6 3	6 3	6 2	2 2	6 2	6 2	s	8 2	6 2	6 2	s	6 2	s	s	150 ~
Name of Residence	Magline Whitley AFC Home	Meiser AFC Home	Merrill Fields Assisted Living	Michigan A Home	My Angel Adult Foster Care	Navaho Trail Home	New Hope Valley	NHIL Operations	Passionate Care AFC	Peace of Mind	Pine Haven Assisted Living LLC	Piper Home	Promise Land	RayEn A.F.C. Home III	Reis AFC Home	ResCare Premier Lawndale	ResCare Premier McCarty	ResCare Premier Vienna	River Ridge Residential Center	Riverfront Home	Roseview	Saginaw Bickford Cottage	Saginaw Meadows	Saginaw Valley AFC	Sandra Court	Schiavone AFC Home III	Schiavone AFC V	Schiavone AFC VI	Schiavone AFC VII	Serenity Springs

Key Y—AFC Home Provider indicates Yes N—AFC Home Provider indicates No ~ - Home Provider did not indicate Yes or No

26

Own lockable area for person-																							
al items?	~	S	~	S	۲	z	S	~	S	s	~	S	S	z	S	S	S	S	S	≻	z	S	~
Assigned chores?	Y/N	S	z	S	Y/N	z	S	z	S	s	Y/N	S	S	z	S	S	S	S	S	z	z	S	~
Residents able to assist with cooking?	≻	S	≻	Z	≻	≻	Z	≻	Z	s	≻	Z	S	z	s	Z	S	Z	S	≻	z	S	≻
Residents contribute to meal planning?	≻	z	≻	z	٢	≻	z	≻	z	z	≻	z	z	z	s	Z	s	z	s	≻	z	s	≻
Accommodate special diets?	≻	Z	≻	Z	≻	z	Z	≻	z	z	≻	z	Z	≻	s	Z	s	z	s	≻	≻	s	≻
Yard fenced in?	z	z	≻	Z	۲	z	z	≻	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	Z	z	z	Z	≻	z	z	z
Restricted visiting hours?	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	≻	z	Z	z	Z	z	z	≻	z	z
Phone privileges?	≻	Z	≻	Z	٢	≻	z	≻	z	z	≻	z	Z	z	Z	Z	Z	z	Z	≻	≻	Z	~
Computer/internet access?	≻	Z	≻	z	×	≻	z	≻	z	z	≻	z	Z	≻	Z	Z	z	z	z	≻	z	Z	~
Home allow pets?	z	z	z	z	٢	z	,	z	z	z	z	z	z	z	Z	2	,	2	2	z	z	z	≻
Charge for other transporta-	z	2	z	2	z	z	z	z	2	2	۲/N	2	2	2	2	2	z	2	2	z	- 2	2	z
tion? Transportation other than	~		2		2	2		2			-												
medical appts? Home have outside door/	~	č	≻ z	S	~	~	č	~	S	S	~	S	S	z	S	S	S	2	S	7	z z	S	~
window alarms? Monthly shopping trips?	z	S	N/Y	S	Z	z	S	z	S	S	z	S	S		S	S	S	2	S	z	۸/۲	S	z
Does home plan overnight	~	S	7	S	Y	7	S	7	S	S	7	S	S	z	S	S	S	S	S	7	z	S	7
trips? Structured activities?	≻	S	z	S	7	≻	S	z	S	S	≻	S	S	z	S	S	S	S	S	z	z	S	~
	≻	S	≻	S	۲	z	S	≻	S	S	≻	S	S	≻	S	S	S	S	S	≻	≻	S	≻
Ability to lock bedroom door?	≻	S	≻	S	۲	z	S	≻	S	s	≻	S	S	≻	S	S	S	S	ş	≻	z	S	~
Bedrooms have cable capabili- ties?	~	S	≻	Z	۲	N/Y	S	z	S	s	≻	S	S	≻	S	S	S	S	S	~	≻	S	~
Living area have cable or satellite?	≻	S	≻	Z	۲	≻	Z	≻	S	s	≻	S	S	≻	s	S	S	S	S	≻	≻	S	≻
Bedrooms air conditioned?	≻	s	≻	S	≻	≻	S	≻	Z	s	≻	Z	S	≻	s	S	S	S	S	≻	≻	S	≻
Home air conditioned?	≻	s	≻	Z	٢	≻	Z	≻	Z	z	≻	Z	s	≻	s	Z	s	Z	s	≻	≻	s	≻
24 hour awake staff?	≻	Z	≻	Z	۲	z	Z	≻	Z	s	≻	Z	S	≻	s	Z	S	Z	s	≻	≻	S	≻
Work on independence?	≻	s	≻	Z	٢	≻	Z	≻	z	s	≻	z	s	≻	s	Z	s	Z	s	≻	≻	s	≻
Wheel chair accessible?	z	z	≻	Z	۲	z	Z	≻	z	z	≻	z	z	≻	z	Z	z	Z	Z	≻	≻	z	≻
Accept Females?	≻	2	z	z	×	≻	2	≻	2	2	≻	2	2	≻	Z	Z	2	2	2	~	≻	z	~
Accept Males?	≻	2	~	z	٢	≻	,	≻	z	z	≻	z	z	≻	2	Z	z	z	z	z	≻	z	~
Smoking permitted outside the	~	,	~	z	N	~	z	z	z	د ۲	~	z	z	~	د د	z	z	z	z	~	z	z	~
home? Within 3 blocks of a Bus						_								_									
route? Bedrooms on 1st Floor			~	2	I N	z	5	z	5	S	z	5	S	z o	2	2	2	2	2	~	2 2	2	Z
Floor Levels	1		4	2	4	2	2	4	2	2	4	2	2	20	2	2	2	2	2	ŝ	. 12	2	9
Private rooms	2	S	-	S	2	S	S	-	S	S	-	S	S	1	Ş	S	S	2	S	2	1	S	1
Bedrooms	1	S	2	S	0	S	S	2	S	S	0	S	S	) 20	S	S	S	S	S	2	12	S	2
Bathrooms	4	S	4	S	4	S	S	4	S	S	4	S	S	20	Ş	S	S	S	S	ŝ	12	S	9
	2	S	2	S	2	S	S	2	S	s	2	S	S	22	Ş	S	S	S	S	3.5	2.5	S	2
Beds	9	S	9	Z	9	S	S	9	S	s	∞	S	S	20	S	S	S	S	S	S	12	S	9
Name of Residence	Shattuck Rd Home	Shields Comfort Care	Slatestone Home	lome	Southport Home	s AFC	St. Augustine Group Home II	St. Charles Home	Stone Crest Sr. Living - Wing A	Stone Crest Sr. Living - Wing B	Sunnyside Home	Tender Care Family Tree LLC	The Prosperity House	The Roosevelt House	Trinity Blessings	Trinity Blessings LLC	Union Court Assisted Living	Union Court Assisted Living Chesaning	Victory AFC Inc.	acility	II AFC	/ AFC I	Woodlawn Home (CLF)
Name	Shattuc	Shields	Slatesto	Sloan Home	Southp	Sparck's AFC	St. Aug.	St. Chai	Stone C	Stone C	Sunnys	Tender	The Prc	The Ro	Trinity I	Trinity l	Union (	Union Coul Chesaning	Victory	Weiss Facility	Westfall AFC	Whitley AFC I	Woodla

Key Y—AFC Home Provider indicates Yes N—AFC Home Provider indicates No ~ - Home Provider did not indicate Yes or No

# Directory of Licensed Residential Providers in Saginaw County



### **A Place Called Home**

Licensee: Fatima Mayo Address: 440 S. 10th St. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-482-8989 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 1/9/2020 License Expiration Date: 1/8/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 35 to 99



### **Agnes Rambo**

Licensee: Hope Network Address: 4845 Shattuck Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-799-4129 Email: klisik@hopenetwork.org Fax: 989-799-4166 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 3/17/2021 License Expiration Date: 3/16/2023 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 21 to 76

### **Annie's Home Care**

Licensee: Tamika Ruth Address: 514 N. Warren Ave. Saginaw, MI 48607 Phone: 989-401-7835 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 5/16/2020 License Expiration Date: 5/15/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### Athens AFC

Licensee: Bright Vision Services, LLC Address: 920 Athens Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-295-6980 Email: brightvisionllc@yahoo.com Fax: 810-603-7979 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/16/2020 License Expiration Date: 2/15/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Babion's Foster Care LLC**

Licensee: Valarie Franzel Address: 305 S. Midland St. Merrill, MI 48637 Phone: 989-643-5294 Email: rvdf05@yahoo.com Fax: 989-643-5294 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 3/19/2020 License Expiration Date: 3/18/2022 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 21 to 95

### **Barton Woods Assisted Living**

Licensee: The Barton Woods Group, Inc. Address: 9472 Kochville Rd. Freeland, MI 48623 Phone: 989-695-5380 Email: rwilliams@bartonwoods.org Fax: 989-695-5376 and 989-573-8353 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 4/14/2021 License Expiration Date: 4/14/2023 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 62 to 94

### **Barton Woods Assisted Living East**

Licensee: The Barton Woods Group, Inc. Address: 9472 Kochville Rd. Freeland, MI 48623 Phone: 989-695-5380 Email: rwilliams@bartonwoods.org Fax: 989-695-5376 and 989-573-8354 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 1/29/2021 License Expiration Date: 1/28/2023 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 72 to 97

### **Bavarian Comfort Care**

Licensee: Bavarian Comfort Care LLC Address: 5366 Rolling Hills Dr. Bridgeport, MI 48722 Phone: 989-777-7776 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/27/2021 License Expiration Date: 2/26/2022 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's

### **Bethesda Lutheran Supported Living Home**

Licensee: Bethesda Lutheran Communities Inc. Address: 210 Mayer Rd. Frankenmuth, MI 48734 Phone: 989-652-6212 Email: zachary.finta@bethesdalc Fax: 989-652-0323 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 6/8/2021 License Expiration Date: 6/7/2023 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled Age Range for Current Residents: 50 to 83



#### **Birch Run Fields Assisted Living**

Licensee: Birch Run Fields Assisted Living Address: 12160 Ulmer Rd. Birch Run, MI 48415 Phone: 989-450-8323 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/22/2021 License Expiration Date: 8/21/2023 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 65 to 100

#### **Brookdale Saginaw AL**

Licensee: Brookdale Senior Living Communities, Inc. Address: 2485 McCarty Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-249-7500 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 12/21/2020 License Expiration Date: 12/20/2022 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Physically Handicapped

### **Brookdale Saginaw MC**

Licensee: Brookdale Senior Living Communities, Inc. Address: 2445 McCarty Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-249-7300 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 12/21/2020 License Expiration Date: 12/20/2022 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Physically Handicapped

### **Cambridge CLF**

Licensee: Bay Human Services, Inc. Address: 3363 Hospital Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-792-4278 Email: cambridgehomemanager@bayhs.us Fax: 989-846-6281 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/11/2020 License Expiration Date: 10/10/2022 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 18 to 100

### **Cardinal Care AFC**

Licensee: Tom Hart Address: 2700 Cecelia St. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-401-2802 Email: SVCCAFC@gmail.com Fax: 989-401-2801 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 3/18/2021 License Expiration Date: 3/17/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 51 to 80

### **Casimir Family AFC**

Licensee: Arthur, Karen Address: 1515 Casimir Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-754-0608 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/8/2020 License Expiration Date: 8/7/2022 Type of License: Family Home Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Chesaning Comfort Care**

Licensee: Chesaning Comfort Care LLC Address: 1800 W. Brady St. Chesaning, MI 48616 Phone: 989-607-0001 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 5/27/2021 License Expiration Date: 5/26/2022 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's

### **Close to Home Assisted Living Saginaw Side 1**

Licensee: Close to Home Assisted Living, Saginaw LLC Address: 2142 N. Center Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-778-2575 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 9/30/2020 License Expiration Date: 9/29/2022 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped



### **Close to Home Assisted Living Saginaw Side 2**

Licensee: Close to Home Assisted Living, Saginaw LLC Address: 2160 N. Center Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-778-2575 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 1/7/2021 License Expiration Date: 1/6/2023 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped

### **Close to Home Assisted Living Saginaw Side 3**

Licensee: Close to Home Assisted Living, Saginaw LLC Address: 2168 N. Center Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-401-3581 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 3/2/2021 License Expiration Date: 3/1/2023 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped

### **Community Village**

Licensee: A&D Charitable Foundation Inc. Address: 3200 Hospital Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-792-5442 Fax: 989-792-3767 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 9/18/2020 License Expiration Date: 9/17/2021 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged Age Range for Current Residents: 55+

### **Conquests AFC Home**

Licensee: Karen Conquest Address: 1914 N. Bond Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-752-5811 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 7/19/2021 License Expiration Date: 7/18/2023 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Country Pride LLC**

Licensee: Country Pride LLC Address: 6787 Ferden Rd. Chesaning, MI 48616 Phone: 989-845-3783 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 9/26/2019 License Expiration Date: 9/25/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 50 to 62

### **Covenant Glen Memory Care**

Licensee: Frankenmuth Glen ALC, LLC Address: 1130 Covenant Dr. Frankenmuth, MI 48734 Phone: 989-262-8340 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/1/2020 License Expiration Date: 9/30/2021 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's

### **Covenant Glen of Frankenmuth**

Licensee: Frankenmuth Glen ALC, LLC Address: 1040 Covenant Dr. Frankenmuth, MI 48734 Phone: 989-262-8340 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 12/27/2020 License Expiration Date: 12/26/2021 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's

### **Creative Care AFC Home, LLC**

Licensee: Creative Care AFC Home, LLC Address: 4095 S. Washington Rd. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-482-7319 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/1/2020 License Expiration Date: 10/31/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 55 to 80



#### **D.E.B. AFC, Inc. #2**

Licensee: D.E.B. AFC Inc. Address: 3197 Studor Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-777-6903 Email: debafcinc@aol.com Fax: 989-355-1615 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 12/19/2019 License Expiration Date: 12/18/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 44 to 89

### D.E.B. AFC, Inc. #3

Licensee: D.E.B. AFC Inc. Address: 3040 S. Towerline Rd. Bridgeport, MI 48722 Phone: 989-777-2454 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/13/2020 License Expiration Date: 10/12/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

#### **D.E.B. AFC, Inc. #4**

Licensee: D.E.B. AFC Inc. Address: 901 S. Fayette St. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-790-0882 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/1/2020 License Expiration Date: 7/31/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### D.E.B. AFC, Inc. #5

Licensee: D.E.B. AFC Inc. Address: 821 S. Fayette St. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-475-4034 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 4/27/2020 License Expiration Date: 4/26/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Daniel's Den AFC & Services**

Licensee: Daniel's Den Ministries Address: 440 S. 17th Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-395-4874 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/8/2019 License Expiration Date: 11/7/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Edgewood Assisted Living Center, LLC**

Licensee: Edgewood Assisted Living Center, LLC Address: 4850 Gratiot Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-497-9970 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 1/29/2021 License Expiration Date: 1/28/2022 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's

### **Elder Care**

Licensee: Elder Care Inc. Address: 8495 Moorish Rd. Birch Run, MI 48415 Phone: 989-777-5827 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/7/2019 License Expiration Date: 10/6/2021 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Geddes Home**

Licensee: Central State Community Services, Inc. Address: 7741 Geddes Rd. Saginaw, MI 48609 Phone: 989-781-3419 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/26/2020 License Expiration Date: 8/25/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped



### **Gera Road Home**

Licensee: Valley Residential Services, Inc. Address: 13429 Gera Rd. Birch Run, MI 48415 Phone: 989-624-4063 Email: admin@valleyresidentialservices.org Fax: 989-624-4063 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/27/2020 License Expiration Date: 2/26/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 56 to 72

### Glenvale

Licensee: Bay Human Services, Inc. Address: 7026 Shattuck Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-790-2322 Email: glenvalehomemanager@bayhu.us Fax: 989-846-6281 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/31/2019 License Expiration Date: 8/30/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 18 to 100

### Hayden Street AFC

Licensee: Hayden Street AFC, Inc. Address: 415 Hayden St. Saginaw, MI 48607 Phone: 989-754-5724 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 4/11/2019 License Expiration Date: 4/10/2021 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Heaven Angels**

Licensee: Jones, Margaret Address: 2303 Kansas Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-714-5966 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 12/17/2019 License Expiration Date: 12/16/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Holland AFC**

Licensee: Holland A.F.C., LLC Address: 806 E. Holland Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-753-1101 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 6/8/2021 License Expiration Date: 6/7/2023 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### Home Away From Home AFC

Licensee: Tricia Pratt Address: 1122 Hoyt St. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-213-2251 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 4/1/2021 License Expiration Date: 3/31/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Hoornstra AFC Home**

Licensee: Hoornstra, Karen Address: 704 S. Michigan Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-790-4679 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 9/12/2019 License Expiration Date: 9/11/2021 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Hope AFC**

Licensee: Hunter, Jeffrey Address: 720 Hancock Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-790-3056 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/19/2019 License Expiration Date: 8/18/2021 Type of License: Family Home Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 42 to 72



### **Hospital Road Home**

Licensee: Beacon Harbor Homes, Inc. Address: 2730 Hospital Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-793-1940 Fax: 989-793-1946 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 6/21/2021 License Expiration Date: 6/19/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Mentally III, Developmentally Disabled Age Range for Current Residents: 18+

### **House of Care**

Licensee: Antuan Davis Address: 2312 Phoenix St. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-890-1086 Current License Status: Temporary License Effective Date: 5/12/2021 License Expiration Date: 11/11/2021 Type of License: Family Home Home Licensed for: Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **House of Hope**

Licensee: Bay Human Services, Inc. Address: 4326 N. Michigan Saginaw, MI 48604 Phone: 989-401-5222 Email: HopeHM@bayhs.us Fax: 989-401-5223 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/10/2019 License Expiration Date: 10/9/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 23 to 50

### House of Hope AFC LLC

Licensee: House of Hope Adult Foster Care LLC Address: 2118 N. Woodbridge Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-401-4680 Fax: 989-401-4680 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 5/14/2020 License Expiration Date: 5/13/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 48 to 72

### **House of Serenity**

Licensee: Ponce-Kemp, Leslie Address: 2521 N. Mason St. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-992-5695 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/7/2021 License Expiration Date: 2/6/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Howell's Group Home**

Licensee: Howells Âdult Foster Care, Inc. Address: 3106 Walters Dr. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-270-1852 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 12/18/2020 License Expiration Date: 12/17/2022 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Hunter AFC**

Licensee: Mary Hunter Address: 2312 Owen Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-755-5079 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/24/2019 License Expiration Date: 10/23/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled

### **Iowa's Place**

Licensee: Cheryl Thomas-Hardy Address: 2308 Iowa Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-737-4010 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/14/2020 License Expiration Date: 11/13/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 35 to 100



### Iyana's A.F.C.

Licensee: Iyana's A.F.C., Inc. Address: 1117 Adams Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-980-7899 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/13/2021 License Expiration Date: 2/12/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped

### Janai's Home

Licensee: Renae Beeman Address: 3226 Lapeer St. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-992-6734 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/14/2020 License Expiration Date: 2/13/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Physically Handicapped

### K&K Adult Foster Care Services

Licensee: Kathey Burns Address: 2202 Burt St. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-401-6897 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 5/6/2020 License Expiration Date: 5/5/2022 Type of License: Family Home Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 32 to 65

### **K&M Residential Services**

Licensee: Ricky Weems, Jr. Address: 1628 N. Charles St. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-401-9000 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/3/2019 License Expiration Date: 11/2/2021 Type of License: Family Home Home Licensed for: Aged, Mentally III

### Karen's AFC Home

Licensee: Hoornstra, Karen Address: 10015 E. Washington Reese, MI 48757-0147 Phone: 989-753-1368 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 5/19/2020 License Expiration Date: 5/18/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Kneaded Angels Adult Living**

Licensee: Virtrina Johnson Address: 3902 Hiland St. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-245-2089 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 4/26/2021 License Expiration Date: 4/25/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Kneaded Angels Adult Living II**

Licensee: Virtrina Johnson Address: 2 Five Oaks Dr. Saginaw, MI 48638 Phone: 989-245-2089 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 1/13/2021 License Expiration Date: 1/12/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Kneaded Angels Adult Living III**

Licensee: Kneaded Angels Inc. Address: 231 S. 10th St. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-245-2089 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/1/2021 License Expiration Date: 7/31/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped



### **Kneaded Angels Adult Living IV**

Licensee: Kneaded Angels Inc. Address: 3824 King Rd. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-401-8478 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/15/2019 License Expiration Date: 10/14/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Krasinski AFC Home**

Licensee: Tony Krasinski Address: 1002 Court St. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-793-2447 Email: krasinski.jubeju@charter.net Fax: 989-799-2023 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/10/2019 License Expiration Date: 10/9/2021 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 30 to 72

### **Liberty Home**

Licensee: Valley Residential Services, Inc. Address: 3821 Chevel Bridgeport, MI 48722 Phone: 989-777-2555 Email: admin@valleyresidentialservices.org Fax: 989-777-2555 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 7/26/2020 License Expiration Date: 7/25/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled Age Range for Current Residents: 48 to 75

### **Magline Whitley AFC Home**

Licensee: Magline Whitley Address: 914 Lapeer Ave. Saginaw, MI 48607 Phone: 989-327-1464 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/16/2020 License Expiration Date: 10/15/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Meiser AFC Home**

Licensee: Meiser AFC Home Inc Address: 4764 W. Burt Rd. Montrose, MI 48457 Phone: 989-770-4650 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 3/27/2020 License Expiration Date: 3/26/2022 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Merrill Fields Assisted Living**

Licensee: Merrill Assisted Living, LLC Address: 400 N. Midland St. Merrill, MI 48637 Phone: 989-715-2060 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/25/2020 License Expiration Date: 10/24/2022 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Physically Handicapped

### **Michigan A Home**

Licensee: Beacon Harbor Homes, Inc. Address: 1103 S. Michigan Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-791-9369 Fax: 989-791-4498 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 9/20/2020 License Expiration Date: 9/21/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Mentally III, Developmentally Disabled Age Range for Current Residents: 18+

### My Angel Adult Foster Care

Licensee: My Angel Adult Foster Care, LLC Address: 3561 S. Washington Rd. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-401-8598 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 4/28/2020 License Expiration Date: 4/27/2022 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 18 to 99



### Navaho Trail Home

Licensee: Valley Residential Services, Inc. Address: 3161 Navaho Trail Hemlock, MI 48626 Phone: 989-642-3603 Email: admin@valleyresidentialservices.org Fax: 989-301-0007 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/22/2021 License Expiration Date: 2/21/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 24 to 57

### **New Hope Valley**

Licensee: New Hope Partners, LLC Address: 3785 North Center Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-498-4000 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/5/2020 License Expiration Date: 11/4/2021 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's

### **NHIL Operations**

Licensee: NHIL Operations, LLC Address: 5155 McCarty Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-577-7000 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 7/18/2021 License Expiration Date: 7/17/2022 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged

### **Passionate Care AFC**

Licensee: Andrea Jordan Address: 2501 Kensington Dr. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-484-6288 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/26/2020 License Expiration Date: 2/25/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped

### **Peace of Mind**

Licensee: Julie Tremper Address: 3932 N. Center Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-387-9308 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 3/19/2021 License Expiration Date: 3/18/2023 Type of License: Family Home Home Licensed for: Aged

### Pine Haven Assisted Living LLC AFC

Licensee: Paula Danville Address: 515 N. Brennan Hemlock, MI 48626 Phone: 989-642-5761 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 9/4/2020 License Expiration Date: 9/3/2022 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged

### **Piper Home**

Licensee: Beacon Harbor Homes, Inc. Address: 806 Piper Saginaw, MI 48604 Phone: 989-754-2933 Fax: 989-754-2937 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/26/2021 License Expiration Date: 8/25/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Mentally III, Developmentally Disabled Age Range for Current Residents: 18+

### **Promise Land**

Licensee: Christopher Wadley Address: 1629 N. Carolina St. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-482-6575 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 1/9/2020 License Expiration Date: 1/8/2022 Type of License: Family Home Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III



### RayEn A.F.C. Home III

Licensee: Terrill D. Management, LLC Address: 267 Snow Ave. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-327-1720 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/3/2019 License Expiration Date: 10/2/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Reis AFC Home**

Licensee: Michigan AFC, Inc. Address: 715 S. Michigan Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-790-1187 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/5/2020 License Expiration Date: 8/4/2022 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **ResCare Premier Lawndale**

Licensee: ResCare Premier, Inc. Address: 3946 Lawndale R. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-401-6840 Email: llsmith@rescare.com Fax: 989-401-6838 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 4/6/2020 License Expiration Date: 4/5/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 19 to 53

### **ResCare Premier McCarty**

Licensee: ResCare Premier, Inc. Address: 3475 Hospital Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-791-7883 Email: llsmith@rescare.com Fax: 989-790-9470 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/26/2019 License Expiration Date: 10/25/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 20 to 74

### **ResCare Premier Vienna**

Licensee: ResCare Premier, Inc. Address: 828 E. Broad St. Chesaning, MI 48616 Phone: 989-845-1781 Email: llsmith@rescare.com Fax: 989-845-1781 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/14/2020 License Expiration Date: 11/13/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 40 to 73

### **River Ridge Residential Center**

Licensee: Special Tree Residential Centers, Ltd. Address: 8295 N. River Rd Freeland, MI 48623 Phone: 989-695-6458 Current License Status: Temporary License Effective Date: 4/30/2021 License Expiration Date: 10/30/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: People with Traumatic Brain Injuries

### **Riverfront Home**

Licensee: Resident Advancement, Inc. Address: 1070 S. Front St. Chesaning, MI 48616 Phone: 989-845-4406 Fax: 989-845-1130 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/7/2020 License Expiration Date: 10/6/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 21 to 77

### Roseview

Licensee: Valley Residential Services, Inc. Address: 4763 Margaret Bridgeport, MI 48722 Phone: 989-777-2004 Email: admin@valleyresidentialservices.org Fax: 989-777-2004 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/14/2019 License Expiration Date: 11/13/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Physically Handicapped



### **Saginaw Bickford Cottage**

Licensee: Saginaw Bickford Cottage, LLC Address: 5275 Mackinaw Rd. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-799-9600 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 3/24/2021 License Expiration Date: 3/23/2022 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's

### **Saginaw Meadows**

Licensee: Alternative Community Living, Inc. Address: 3353 Hospital Road Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-746-9633 Email: athornton@hopenetwork.org Fax: 989-790-1488 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/7/2020 License Expiration Date: 8/6/2022 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 18 to 99

### **Saginaw Valley AFC**

Licensee: Tom Hart Address: 2786 Cecelia Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-752-6143 Email: svccafc@gmail.com Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 8/26/2021 License Expiration Date: 8/25/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 18 to 80

### **Sandra Court**

Licensee: Beacon Harbor Homes, Inc. Address: 45 Sandra Ct. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-401-9411 Fax: 989-401-9413 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 3/15/2021 License Expiration Date: 3/14/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 18+

### **Schiavone AFC Home III**

Licensee: Schiavone Enterprises LTD Address: 1610 Gratiot Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-791-8031 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 3/23/2020 License Expiration Date: 3/22/2022 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Schiavone AFC V**

Licensee: Schiavone Enterprises LTD Address: 1690 N. Center Saginaw, MI 48638 Phone: 989-992-9400 Email: lekkiloo1@aol.com Fax: 989-781-6615 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 5/29/2020 License Expiration Date: 5/28/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 50 to 76

### **Schiavone AFC VI**

Licensee: Schiavone Enterprises LTD Address: 1027 N. Michigan Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-753-9188 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 5/6/2020 License Expiration Date: 5/5/2022 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Schiavone AFC VII**

Licensee: Schiavone Enterprises LTD Address: 1019 N. Michigan Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-753-9188 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 10/12/2019 License Expiration Date: 10/11/2021 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III



### **Serenity Springs**

Licensee: Serenity Springs, LLC Address: 1413 Gratiot Rd. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-793-3471 Email: ljones@ihmanagementsvc.com Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 7/11/2020 License Expiration Date: 7/10/2021 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged Age Range for Current Residents: 55+

### **Shattuck Rd Home**

Licensee: Beacon Harbor Homes, Inc. Address: 2585 Shattuck Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-497-9847 Fax: 989-497-8267 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 9/27/2019 License Expiration Date: 9/26/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Mentally III, Developmentally Disabled Age Range for Current Residents: 18+

### **Shields Comfort Care**

Licensee: Shields Comfort Care, LLC Address: 9140 Gratiot Road Saginaw, MI 48609 Phone: 989-607-0003 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 6/18/2021 License Expiration Date: 6/17/2022 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's

### **Slatestone Home**

Licensee: Bay Human Services, Inc. Address: 101 Slatestone Dr. Saginaw, MI 48603 Phone: 989-759-9149 Email: slatestonehm@bayhs.us Fax: 989-270-1009 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/24/2021 License Expiration Date: 2/23/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 31 to 65

### **Sloan Home**

Licensee: Central State Community Services, Inc. Address: 2480 E. Sloan Rd. Birch Run, MI 48415 Phone: 989-746-9002 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 6/1/2020 License Expiration Date: 5/31/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Southport Home**

Licensee: Valley Residential Services, Inc. Address: 2950 Briarwood Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-777-5165 Email: admin@valleyresidentialservices.org Fax: 989-777-5165 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/9/2019 License Expiration Date: 11/8/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 37 to 69

### **Sparck's AFC**

Licensee: Denise Lynn Sparck Address: 7827 Moorish Rd. Bridgeport, MI 48722 Phone: 989-746-0454 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/18/2020 License Expiration Date: 11/17/2022 Type of License: Family Home Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III Age Range for Current Residents: 21 to 70

### St. Augustine Group Home II

Licensee: Cynthia Underwood Address: 1845 Arthur St. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-213-9467 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/28/2021 License Expiration Date: 2/27/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III



### **St. Charles Home**

Licensee: Valley Residential Services, Inc. Address: 820 Walnut St. St. Charles, MI 48655 Phone: 989-865-8151 Email: admin@valleyresidentialservices.org Fax: 989-865-8151 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/17/2019 License Expiration Date: 11/16/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 32 to 74

### Stone Crest Sr. Living - Wing A

Licensee: Stone Crest Management, LLC Address: 255 N. Main Freeland, MI 48623 Phone: 989-695-5035 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 1/20/2020 License Expiration Date: 1/19/2022 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### Stone Crest Sr. Living - Wing B

Licensee: Stone Crest Management, LLC Address: 255 N. Main Freeland, MI 48623 Phone: 989-695-5035 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 1/28/2020 License Expiration Date: 1/27/2022 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, Physically Handicapped

### **Sunnyside Home**

Licensee: Sunnyside Assisted Living II, LLC Address: 3025 W. Birch Run Rd. Burt, MI 48417 Phone: 989-770-4760 Email: Sunnyside\_Home@yahoo.com Fax: 989-401-0335 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 6/12/2021 License Effective Date: 6/11/2023 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 25 to 77

### **Tender Care Family Tree LLC**

Licensee: Tender Care Family Tree LLC Address: 2016 Maplewood Ave. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-327-1212 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 3/28/2021 License Expiration Date: 3/27/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **The Prosperity House**

Licensee: Watley-Thomas, Roshell Address: 2971 Jackson Saginaw, MI 48604 Phone: 989-753-9665 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 9/10/2020 License Expiration Date: 9/9/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **The Roosevelt House**

Licensee: The Roosevelt House of Michigan LLC Address: 17935 Roosevelt Rd. Hemlock, MI 48626 Phone: 989-642-4663 Email: julie@theroosevelthouse.com Fax: 989-642-3664 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/21/2020 License Expiration Date: 2/20/2022 Type of License: Large Group (13-20) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 71 to 96

### **Trinity Blessings**

Licensee: Trinity Blessings LLC Address: 650 Weadock Saginaw, MI 48607 Phone: 989-501-3882 Current License Status: 1st Provisional License Effective Date: 5/6/2021 License Expiration Date: 11/5/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III



### **Trinity Blessings LLC**

Licensee: Trinity Blessings LLC Address: 3084 Janes St. Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989-482-4333 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 5/9/2021 License Expiration Date: 5/8/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### **Union Court Assisted Living**

Licensee: Union Court Assisted Living Address: 302 Fulton St. St. Charles, MI 48655 Phone: 989-865-8100 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/27/2020 License Expiration Date: 11/26/2021 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's

### **Union Court Assisted Living of Chesaning**

Licensee: Quality Care Management, LLC Address: 244 Elwyn Dr. Chesaning, MI 48616 Phone: 989-323-2377 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 7/12/2021 License Expiration Date: 7/11/2022 Type of License: Homes for the Aged Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's

### Victory AFC Inc.

Licensee: Victory AFC Inc. Address: 2525 Mackinaw St. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-971-9333 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 11/5/2019 License Expiration Date: 11/4/2021 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Aged, Alzheimer's, Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III, People with Traumatic Brain Injuries, Physically Handicapped

### Weiss Facility

Licensee: Hope Network Address: 1617 Weiss St. Saginaw, MI 48602 Phone: 989-797-0037 Email: kwalker@hopenetwork.org Fax: 989-797-3818 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 6/3/2020 License Expiration Date: 6/2/2022 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Mentally III, Developmentally Disabled Age Range for Current Residents: 42 to 63

### Westfall AFC

Licensee: Westfall AFC, Inc. Address: 14298 East Street Rd. Montrose, MI 48457 Phone: 810-639-5672 Email: denisa@integrityhealthsystem.com Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 6/13/2021 License Expiration Date: 6/12/2023 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Aged, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 76 to 96

### Whitley AFC I

Licensee: Magline Whitley Address: 215 S. 3rd Saginaw, MI 48607 Phone: 989-752-0056 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 9/24/2019 License Expiration Date: 9/23/2021 Type of License: Medium Group (7-12) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally III

### Woodlawn Home (CLF)

Licensee: Resident Advancement, Inc. Address: 238 Woodlawn Dr. St. Charles, MI 48655 Phone: 989-865-8264 Email: woodlawn@resadv.com Fax: 989-447-5005 Current License Status: Regular License Effective Date: 2/1/2021 License Expiration Date: 1/31/2023 Type of License: Small Group (1-6) Home Licensed for: Developmentally Disabled, Mentally Ill, Physically Handicapped Age Range for Current Residents: 31 to 67



# **DISCLAIMER STATEMENT**

It is recommended that interested parties check the State of Michigan website to determine status of providers on licensing. State licensing consultant reports may be obtained through the State of Michigan website at <u>adultfostercare.apps.lara.state.mi.us</u>. Licensing status for all homes may vary over time. SCCMHA is not publishing this directory to specifically recommend any of the adult foster care homes included. It is important to also note that this is a point-in-time publication; the licensing status or SCCMHA contractual status of any given provider or home may change over time.



# SALTER PLACE, A HOUSING RESOURCE CENTER

Saginaw County Community Mental Health operates Salter's Place, a Housing Resource Center. The HRC serves persons who are consumers of SCCMHA services as well as others in the community with varied housing assistance needs. The HRC administers rental subsidy programs for persons with disabilities in Saginaw, including requests to be put on a waiting list for rental subsidy programs. The Housing Resource Center may be contacted at 989-498-2263 for more information.

## FIRST CHOICE OF SAGINAW

First Choice of Saginaw is a non profit organization affiliated with SCCMHA, and provides gift cards to adults residing in adult foster care settings on an annual basis. For more information, including donations, visit <u>www.saginawfc.org</u> or contact First Choice at info@saginawfc.org or 989-799-6451.



# **RESIDENTS HAVE THE FOLLOWING RIGHTS:**

**To** be free from discrimination on the basis of race, religion, color, national origin, sex, age, handicap, marital status or source of payment in the provision of services and care.

**To** exercise his or her constitutional rights, including the right to vote, the right to practice the religion of his or her choice, the right to freedom of movement and the right of freedom of association.

**To** refuse participation in religious practices.

**To** write, send and receive uncensored and unopened mail at his or her own expense.

**To** have reasonable access to a telephone for private communications. Similar access shall be granted for long distance collect calls and calls which otherwise are paid for by the resident. A provider may charge a resident for long distance and toll telephone calls. When pay telephones are provided in group homes, a reasonable amount of change shall be available in the group home to enable residents to make change for calling purposes.

**To** voice grievances and present recommendations pertaining to the policies, services and house rules of the home without fear of retaliation.

**To** associate and have private communications and consultations with his or her physician, attorney or any other person of his or her choice.

**To** participate in the activities of social, religious and community groups at his or her own discretion.

**To** use the services of advocacy agencies and to attend other community services of his or her choice.

**To** have reasonable access to and use of his or her personal clothing and belongings.

**To** have contact with relatives and friends and receive visitors in the home at a reasonable time. Exceptions shall be covered in the resident's assessment plan. Special consideration shall be given to visitors coming from out of town or whose work hours make it necessary to meet with the resident outside the usual visiting hours.

**To** employ the services of a physician, psychiatrist or dentist of his or her choice for obtaining medical, psychiatric or dental services.

**To** refuse treatment and services, including the taking of medication, and to be made aware of the consequences of that refusal.

**To** request and receive assistance from the responsible agency in relocating to another living situation.

**To** be treated with consideration and respect, with due recognitions of personal dignity, individuality and the need for privacy.

**To** have access to his or her room at his or her own discretion.

**To** confidentiality of records as stated in section 12(3) of the (licensing) Act.

**The** provider will respect and safeguard the resident's rights specified in Subrule (1) of this rule, which states: Upon a resident's admission to the home, a licensee shall inform the resident or the resident's designated representative of, explain to the resident or the resident's designated representative and provide to the resident or the resident's designated representative a copy of all the above resident

# Recovery



Segment Community Mentel Health Authority

their health and wellness, live a self-directed life, and strive to reach Recovery is a process of change through which individuals improve their full potential.

# FOUR MAJOR DIMENSIONS OF RECOVERY

Health: overcoming or managing one's disease(s) or symptoms—for example, abstaining from use of alcohol, illicit drugs, and non-prescribed medications if one has an addiction problem—and for everyone in recovery, making informed, healthy choices that support physical and emotional wellbeing.

Home: a stable and safe place to live.

Purpose: meaningful daily activities, such as a job, school, volunteerism, family caretaking, or creative endeavors, and the independence, income and resources to participate in society.

**Community**: relationships and social networks that provide support, friendship, love, and hope.

